

Chem and Keisha

Brethren, my heart's desire and prayer to God is, that they might be saved.

Romans 10:1

MINISTRIES

- Evangelism Church Planting
 - Radio Ministry
 - Children's Ministry
- Youth Ministry Bible Institute

SENDING CHURCH

Maranatha Baptist Church PO Box 2437 St. George's Grenada

CONTACT INFORMATION

Phone: 1-473-404-7491 Email: chemsylvester49@gmail.com

MISSION BOARD Fundamental Baptist Home Missions, Inc.

P. O. Box 1510 Bessemer City, NC 28016 (704) 629-4176



Please Pray for the

SYLVESTER FAMILY Missionary Church Planters in Grenada

February 8, 2019

Dear Pastor and praying friends,

Greetings in the name of our Lord and coming King Jesus Christ, "And thank Christ Jesus our Lord...for that he counted me faithful, putting me into the ministry".

On November 11 2018, Pastor Denis Celestine had turned over the work at Maranatha Baptist Church to my family and I. On that same Sunday we have had a joint baptism with Heritage Baptist Church, whereby two ladies and a teenage boy from Maranatha got baptized. We also have two teenagers, Kyla and Rickel, they gave their hearts to the Lord, however, and when it comes to water baptism they're afraid to take that step. Please pray that God Will get a hold of them, so they will be obedient in following Him in believer's baptism.

God is good to us at Maranatha, for the past two Sundays we have had two ladies given their hearts to the Lord. I firmly believe that's a result of evangelism, every Saturday afternoon we have the privilege to run a bible club, and carry out the Lord's command in evangelizing the communities around us.

From April to June, we are planning to hold some open air meetings whereby we will be out on the streets preaching. Remember us in prayer as look forward to this occasion. Also pray that the Lord will give me opening at the hospital, that we could go in and have short services at least once a week.

Thank the Lord for my family, my wife Keisha and our daughter Kaylee, we are all doing well as far as health is concern. Kaylee was born on November 12, 2018; she will be three months February 12. My wife serves mostly in the deaf ministry of the church, she signs for the deaf during the services as a mean of communicating with them.

"So little time the harvest will be over, our reaping done, our reapers taken home"... Please continue praying for us at Maranatha Baptist Church. Every now and again we do encounter some problems with a guy close the church, pray with us that he will get saved, and God will change the situation

Finally, I must thank you for your support, there are many things to be done, and you could have put your time and support in other things, but you have invested in us. Thank you for your thoughtfulness and consideration. Sorry for not having any pictures, hopefully I will have some but the next report.

Maranatha! The Lord is coming